
 

WWL Newsletter Wednesday 19th 
December 2019 



WE WISH YOU ALL A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW 

YEAR 



 



                      As this will be the last issue of the newsletter for 2019 we would like to take this 

opportunity to say enormous thanks for all your help and support this term. We would also like to thank 

all the staff and children at White Woman Lane School for all their hard work, commitment and 
enthusiasm. 

 

Monday 6th January  

Return to school 

Year 6 Height and Weight - National Child Measurement Programme.  

NO Guitars 

Tuesday 7th January  

NO ART CLUB - The new group for Art Club will be updated and notified this week. 

Wednesday 8th 

Keyboard Lessons - Mobile 

Woodwind Lessons - DT Room 

Thursday 9th January  

Guitars -  Library 

Samba - Hall finishing 4.30pm 

NO Drum lessons 

Friday 10th January  

Young Voices - Hall finishing 4pm 



 

23rd December  

Deadline for opting your Yr 6 child out of the the National Child Measurement Programme.  

15th January  

How Hill Residential Parents Meeting 

24th January  

Young Voices at the O2 Arena 

31st January  

FOWWLS Bingo 

7th February 

FOWWLS Disco 

Week beginning 10th February 

Year 4 How Hill Residential 

17th - 21st February 

Half Term 

27th March 

FOWWLS Disco 

1st April  

Last day of term 



Attendance Cup 

 

as awarded to 4C 

With Attendance of 100% 

For the week 9th - 13th December 2019 



Headteacher Awards 

 

These certificates were awarded at the Celebration Assembly this morning. 

The certificates were awarded to individuals for a range of reasons – for example, for consistently 

achieving a good standard of work, for consistent effort, for making good progress, for an improved 

attitude to school and work, for consistently achieving a high standard of behaviour and for care and 
consideration of others. 

The Class Teachers nominated the following pupils: 

Zuzanna Gajewska, Amira Smith, Emily Sanderson, Isabelle Chambers, Amy Cole, Amber Jewiss, Isla Tibbs, 

Tyrell Tobias, Coral Parker, Reilly Spillane, Larissa Coe, Finlay Nelson, Kieran Winhall, Natasha Bennett, 

Oriana Perry, Kayden Carr, Tom Filer, Poppy Pain, Amber Denny, Alfie Cresswell, Eva Matthewson, Jacob 
Bray, Summer-Jo Myers and James Hunt. 

Christmas Jumper Day 

 

On Friday 13th December we had great fun wearing our dazzling Christmas jumpers to school whilst 
raising money for the charity ‘Save the Children’. We raised a total of £232.83 

Many thanks to all who took part and/or donated. 



Bag-Packing at Morrisons 

 

White Woman Lane children took part in charity bag packing at Morrisons at the weekend.  

This event was organised by The Friends of White Woman Lane and raised a total of £322.73.  

Thank you to everyone who took part. 

School closures in adverse weather 

 

We have just about escaped adverse weather in December but who knows what January may hold?! 

Many schools face difficulties as a result of adverse weather, particularly during periods of very low 

temperature and heavy snow. I am sure that you acknowledge that it is a difficult decision that 

sometimes has to be made as to whether to temporarily close the school for safety reasons and it is 
never a decision that is taken lightly. 

In some circumstances closure is unavoidable, for example where there would not be enough staff on 

school sites to ensure pupil safety or the school site cannot be cleared sufficiently to be safe for all who 

attend the premises. We also have to take into account the travelling conditions and risk assess whether 
pupils, parents and staff can travel safely to and from school.  



Information regarding whether White Woman Lane School is closed and a list of all schools which are 

closed can be found on the website www.schoolclosures.norfolk.gov.uk. As well as publishing the 

information on the web, Norfolk County Council will also highlight closures on our Facebook and Twitter 
channels, using the hashtag #norfolkwinter. 

 

In a situation where there has been snowfall and our school i s open, pupils will only be allowed to play 

outside, at lunch and break times, if they have suitable clothing and footwear i.e. Wellingtons/snow 

boots and warm clothing and overcoats.  

http://www.schoolclosures.norfolk.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Norfolkcc?fref=ts
https://twitter.com/NorfolkCC
https://twitter.com/search?src=typd&q=%23norfolkwinter


 



 


